
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rwanda is proud to welcome athletes, fans, and visitors from around the world for the 
2025 UCI Road World Championships. To support the event and manage the anticipated 
irregular traffic flow, the Rwanda Development Board (RDB), in collaboration with the 
relevant authorities, has implemented temporary measures for business operations from 
19 to 28 September 2025.

OPERATING HOURS

All businesses, including shopping centers, restaurants, bars, and nightclubs, will be 
permitted to close at 4:00 am during this period.

ENFORCEMENT

Existing measures, such as noise pollution restrictions and the prohibition on serving 
or consuming alcohol to persons under the age of 18, remain in effect.

RDB reminds all consumers to drink responsibly and not to drive under the influence 
of alcohol. Alcohol should not be served to anyone who appears intoxicated. 

RDB, in collaboration with other relevant Government institutions, will ensure the 
proper implementation of these guidelines. Entities that violate these directives will 
be held accountable.

Guidelines for Hospitality Activities during 
the 2025 UCI Road World Championships

PUBLIC NOTICE

Done at Kigali, 19 September 2025
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